
 

 

 CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEE COUNCIL 
 MINUTES 
 September 24, 1998 
 
 
PRESENT:  Tommie Ausbrooks   Jeanette Nelson 

Janice Easterday    Mart Self 
Bobbie Glasscock   Rhonda Stephenson 
Alan Greer     Kim Thompson 
Sharon Hemphill    Ed Wynn 
Carol Moore 

 
ABSENT:  Charlene Miller 
 
Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Janice Easterday. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Minutes of August 20, 1998 meeting were approved. 
 
AC Web Page 
Jeanette Nelson asked the Council what their thoughts were regarding putting AC 
employee names, E-mail addresses and campus phone numbers on the AC Web 
Page.  Following discussion, there was a concern about this information getting on 
mailing lists pulled off. Web sites.  Jeanette will share our concern with Victor Fite.  If 
the Council has other concerns, they can let Janice Easterday know.   
 
SGA PROPOSAL 
April Sessler met with the Council to get their opinion of a scholarship fundraiser by Phi 
Theta Kappa.  All clubs/organizations could participate by selling chances to win a 
parking space on the Washington Street Campus.  Proceeds would be split 50/50 (1/2 
going to PTK; 1/2 going to the club/organization).  All council members thought it was a 
good idea. 
 
PINNING CEREMONY 
The next Pinning Ceremony will be Thursday, October 22, 1998 at 3:00 p.m. in the 
Oak Room of the CUB.  Jeanette Nelson and Mart Self will work with the 
Administrator=s Association to prepare for it.   
 
CEC RETREAT 
The Retreat is October 15-16, 1998 and will be held at New Beginnings Retreat Center. 
 The list of participants is complete and final arrangements are being made.   
 
 



 

 

 
NEW OR UNFINISHED BUSINESS 
Deborah Russell recently resigned from the Technology Users Committee.  CEC will 
appoint a replacement for her.  
 
DR. JOYNER JOINS THE COUNCIL 
�� Contract has been signed on Parcells parking lot - work will begin soon. 
�� KACV is behind, should be finished in a couple of weeks. 
�� Student Services Center should be completed by November 1. 
�� Landscaping has begun - flagpoles have been moved from South of the Fine 

Arts Center to the Facilities Management Center, 21st and Washington. 
�� Library renovation - will contract ourselves. 
�� Director of Facilities Management Center has been hired. Bruce Cotgreave will 

begin October 19. 
�� Enrollment is up 3% (appears dual credit is a factor in this) 
 
NEXT MEETING 
Thursday, October 29, 1998 
2:00-4:00  
Palo Duro Room 
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